
6. COMMUNITY SAFETY UPDATE 

 A report had been circulated by the Head of Housing, Customer and 
Building Services highlighting strategic community safety developments 
and performance data from the Community Safety Unit of the Safer 
Neighbourhood Teams.  

 The report advised that the Community Safety Plan 2019 – 2021 was 
developed following on from the Community Safety Strategic Assessment 
and in consultation with Community Safety partners and was submitted to 
the Community Safety Board at its meeting on 10 December 2018. 

 The report also provided performance data from the Safer Neighbourhood 
Teams in relation to anti-social behaviour and noise nuisance.  Officers 
and other community safety partners continued to provide early 
intervention to prevent the further escalation of incidents.  Appendix 1 to 
the report examined performance data in detail. 

 The Panel was asked to note the report and the performance information 
detailed for the Safer Neighbourhood Team. 

 Decision 

 To note the contents of the report. 
 


